
March 29, 2020 

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH, MILLHOUSEN, IN 
Immaculate Conception Parish Community strives to live the Gospel by worshipping God, deepening 

our understanding of the Catholic Faith, and serving the needs of others. 

Bulletin information is due by Wednesday at 10:00 a.m. sisterdonna@millhousenchurch.com 

 

 

On Ash Wednesday, less than five weeks ago, each one of us pledged to “give up” certain pleasures for the 

duration of Lent, or chose to take on chosen sacrifices, to practice self-discipline, to spend more time alone and 

in prayer, to strengthen our faith, to draw closer to God and to each other. Little did we know, of what was to 

come in the weeks to follow, that we would be giving up social gatherings, concerts, televised sports, eating in 

restaurants and virtually every other aspect of ordinary life. The coronavirus has given new meaning to a season 

of self-sacrifice. And the global pandemic has upended religious traditions. As Lent has progressed, churches 

have rapidly gone from pondering more sanitary ways to distribute Holy Communion to closing their doors 

altogether. Most have cancelled Masses and all services, our Archdiocese included. I recently saw a sign that 

said “When they told us to give up something for Lent I didn’t know we had to give up everything.” Some 

believe the directives imposed are actually fitting for a season of suffering and abstinence, the ultimate Lent. 

Some see a parallel between the isolation of quarantine and Jesus’s forty days alone in the wilderness. And 

some see “sheltering in place” or the “stay at home” mandate as an opportunity for each of us to be in the desert 

like Jesus, with time for solitary prayer. And, remember that first Sunday, when we were reminded, that we 

were not in this alone? How many times have we heard that line in the past few weeks? 

 

Again, this week we have been bombarded with information, from national, state and local leaders, in addition 

to our Holy Father and Archbishop Thompson. There are daily changes, but at present, restrictions continue to 

increase rather than decrease. The number of Covid-19 confirmed cases continues to rise, even as our country 

has emerged as the epicenter of this global pandemic. We are now told that we haven’t hit the height of the 

curve yet, that we have another three weeks to go, before we see declines. In other words, we won’t be going 

anywhere soon.  So, this Lenten season may be a long one! But faith tells us, that Easter will come.  We may 

not have the egg hunts and big family gatherings. The solemnity of Holy Week may be replaced by other kinds 

of deaths and losses, but new life has been promised. And surely it will come. Hopefully we will make good use 

of this time. And hopefully, each of us will be transformed, made new. We may never have an opportunity like 

this again! 

 

There were two significant releases from The Archdiocese this week, and both are presented as attachments or 

bulletin inserts. The first is concerning Holy Week; there will be no public celebrations. The second is relative 

to the Rite of Penance. One guiding principle for all directives is to try to encourage people to stay home for 

their own safety, and for the safety of others. Another guiding principle is to try to protect one of our most 

valuable resources, our elders. When you feel inclined to minimize the danger, when you decide that enough is 

enough and you can’t abide any longer, when your patience is tried, and you feel ready to disregard all 

mandates and orders, please remember those two principles. And please remember to pray for those in power, 

both in church and state, who are struggling to make the best decisions for all involved.   

 

Some remain greatly concerned about funerals. As mandated by the Governor and as directed by the 

Archdiocese, we are to have no visitations, brief burial services only, by invitation only, with not more than 

10 people total. Later, as the restrictions are lifted, we will have Memorial Masses for each deceased 

parishioner, to celebrate their life and legacy. 
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There have been several phone calls from caring parishioners offering to make runs for the elderly or infirmed, 

to get meds, to deliver groceries, or serve as needed. We are most grateful for these offers, and will be 

maintaining a list of possible volunteers should the need arise. Please remember that we are to protect anyone 

over 60 from unnecessary contact, and to promote a safeguard for those most vulnerable, the elderly and those 

already sick with other disease processes.  

We will update our prayer list weekly and ask you to keep each one in your mind and heart.  Family members 

are encouraged to call the office anytime to add names or remove names, and to give any information you may 

want posted to the parish.  

 

Remember in Prayer: Pat Schwering, John Kuzman, Marilyn Horan, Martha Fry, Elizabeth Downey, Nell 

Ann Pfeifer, Velma Ortman, Judy Zapfe, Sherry Weberding, Pauline Schoettmer, Lori & Joe Bierhaus, and a 

special intention.  In addition, please remember the families of parishioners Barbara Hoeing, buried on Tuesday, 

Roman Johannigman,Sr., buried on Saturday, and Mark Wittkamper, to be buried on Monday.  

 

Stewardship of Treasure: Our Sunday Collections: March 22, 2020 

Needed each weekend to meet budget:  $2,800.00 

  Sunday Envelopes (and loose):               $110.00 

  Catholic Home Missions:                      $ 60.00 

                                         

                     Total Collections:          $170.00  

 

Note from the Finance Committee: Re: the importance of Sunday Collections during this time of uncertainty: 

We wanted to reach out to all parishioners about the importance of still sending in your Sunday Envelopes to 

the parish office, even though we are unable to get together each Sunday for Mass. Just like at our homes, the 

bills still arrive in the mail and need to be paid! There are three ways to make your contribution, weekly or 

monthly. You can mail a check to the church at 2081 E. County Road 820 S. Greensburg, IN 47240; you can 

donate on-line at www.millhousenchurch.com; or you can personally deliver your envelope to the parish office. 

Please note that when donating on-line through our website, a portion of your contribution will be subtracted for 

on-line fees, therefore your entire donation will not be made to the church. This on-line platform will allow you 

to select to “give once” or “give multiple times.”  If you choose to personally deliver your donation to the parish 

office, please contact Sister Donna at 812-591-2362 to schedule a drop off time, so that it can be received. It is 

not recommended to leave contribution envelopes in the mailbox.  Thank you in advance for continuing your 

gift of Stewardship to our parish. 

 

Steeple Notes: The State of Ohio, which is the home of our steeple contractors, issued a “stay-at-home order” 

prior to our own state of Indiana. So, on Sunday evening, a week ago, we received a call informing us that they 

would be unable to begin set-up of the work site, with equipment and supplies on Monday morning as planned. 

Stay tuned for updates as we move through this uncertain time. More steeple money arrived by mail this week, 

leaving only three pledges yet uncollected, totaling $1,700. As the end of March is almost upon us, we expect 

the remainder to be realized this week. Work on the steeple will always be suspended when safety becomes as 

issue, especially during high winds or rain. Your continued prayers for this project are much appreciated. 

 

The Spring Work Day scheduled for Saturday April 4th, will need to be officially cancelled due to the “stay-at- 

home” order issued by Governor Holcomb this week. Until further notice we may not gather or congregate for 

any reason on the Church grounds. Routine maintenance, and outdoor work are permitted if those involved (less 

than ten people), practice safe-distancing, and hygiene precautions. We may move into the mowing season 

before this precaution is lifted, and general clean-up of our cemetery and grounds is necessary prior to mowing 

being initiated. So, as you begin to crave time in the sun, consider an hour of “pick-up-sticks” in the name of 

our parish. To help us move in the right direction, we request families assist by removing weather worn, or out 
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of season decorations from the graves of their loved ones. Remember that all flowers or adornments need to be 

on the gravestone or on a shepherd’s crook. We trust that anyone who has symptoms, or has been in contact 

with anyone with symptoms, will self-quarantine. Thank you for caring for one another.   

Bids for the mowing season. We are accepting bids for the parish grounds and the St. Denis Cemetery mowing 

seasons. Because the unemployment rate is climbing steadily, we anticipate a heightened interest from outside 

contractors for this year. During the past week, Mitch Nobbe has signed the contract for the Immaculate 

Conception Cemetery mowing. He has served us well in the past and will keep our cemetery in top shape for the 

summer. The other two areas, the Parish Grounds, and St. Denis Cemetery, are open to internal bids until the 

end of March, at which time we will open them to the public. Stop by the office and pick up a bid sheet to 

review the contract.  Insurance and equipment provided by the bidder. 

Please see the Criterion this week, page 9, for the daily Mass readings. Using this resource and your family 

bible, allows for a great opportunity to unite with the universal church.  Note also the Archdiocesan web-site 

listed at the top of the frontpage, with the suggested option of viewing the Sunday Mass from the cathedral 

chapel  Archindy.org/Mass.   Create a new Sunday ritual: establish a time to gather your family and have your 

own personal prayer. Read the readings together, and discuss your insights. Then pray the creed together, 

followed by petitions of your own making. Pray the Our Father together and then have a quiet time for 

“Spiritual Communion.” See bulletin insert of last week.  

Pope Francis urges us to remember that COVID-19 is not God’s judgment on humanity, but rather a call on 

people to live differently. A time to choose what matters. A time to get our lives back on track with regard to 

God and others. He shared a reflection on a scripture passage from Mark’s Gospel account of Jesus calming the 

sea. He asks us to invite Jesus into the boats of our lives. He encourages us to hand over our fears to him so that 

he can conquer them. Like the disciples on the stormy Sea of Galilee, he said, “we will experience that, with 

him on board, there will be no shipwreck” because God turns everything into good.  The passage begins with 

“When evening had come,” and Pope Francis reflects that “a thick darkness has gathered over our cities and 

towns.”  It has taken over our lives, filling everything with a distressing void. “We find ourselves afraid and 

lost,” he said. “like the disciples in the Gospel we were caught off guard by an unexpected, turbulent storm.”  

The pandemic storm has brought us to the realization that “we are on the same boat, all of us, fragile and 

disoriented.” And it has shown us how each person has a contribution to make, at least in helping and 

comforting each other. 

Pope Francis says that the pandemic has exposed “our vulnerability” and has uncovered the myths around the 

importance we place on our daily schedules, our projects, our priorities.  In the midst of this storm, he says, God 

is calling us to faith, which is not just believing that God exists, but turning to him and trusting in him. In the 

boat, when the disciples plead with Jesus to do something, Jesus responds, “Why are you afraid? Have you no 

faith?” His prayer for us is this:  

“May God’s blessing, come down upon you as a consoling embrace. Lord, may you bless the world, give health 

to our bodies and comfort our hearts. You ask us not to be afraid. Yet our faith is weak, and we are fearful. But 

you, Lord, will not leave us at the mercy of the storm.” 

The Angelus:  Among our many Catholic devotions, the Angelus has long been a part of Catholic life. Around 

the world, three times every day, as the clock or church bell rings 6:00 am, 12:00 noon, and 6:00 pm, Catholics 

stop what they are doing and begin this simple yet beautiful prayer. While it evolved over time, it was first 

published in 1560 and reminds us of the Angel Gabriel’s annunciation to Mary, the feast celebrated on March 

25th each year.  Because we celebrated The Annunciation this past week, and because we often need to be 

reminded of those things that tie us to each other, making us all one throughout the world, the words of the 

prayer are attached for your use. 



 

 

The Angelus 

 

V. The angel of the Lord declared unto Mary. 

R. And she conceived by the Holy Spirit. 

Hail Mary, etc. 

V. Behold the handmaid of the Lord. 

R. Be it done unto me according to thy word. 

Hail Mary, etc. 

V. And the Word was made flesh. 

R. And dwelt among us. 

Hail Mary, etc. 

V. Pray for us, O holy Mother of God. 

R. That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ. 

Let us pray: 

Pour forth, we beseech Thee, O Lord, Thy grace into our hearts; that we to whom the 

Incarnation of Christ, Thy Son, was made known by the message of an angel, may by His 

Passion and Cross be brought to the glory of His Resurrection through the same Christ our 

Lord. 

Amen. 










